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Prime Areas 

Personal, Social 
and Emotional 
Development 

-Listen carefully in a 
range of situations 
and is aware of the 
importance of 
listening. 
-Play cooperatively 
with others and 
take turns. 
- See themselves as 
a valuable 
individual and 
describe 
themselves in 
positive terms, 
talking about their 
abilities and 
interests. 
-Select vocabulary 
and pictures to 
express their 
feelings and 
consider the 
feelings of others. 
-Talk about what 

-Consider and 
manage some risks 
without direct adult 
supervision and is 
able to follow 
routines and 
structure with 
increasing 
independence. 
-Follow rules and 
instructions to keep 
safe. 
-Listen carefully in a 
range of situations 
and is aware of the 
importance of 
listening. 
-Play cooperatively 
with others and 
take turns. 

-Build constructive 
and respectful 
relationships and talk 
about the special 
people in their lives 
and why they are 
important. 
-Listen carefully in a 
range of situations 
and is aware of the 
importance of 
listening. 
-Play cooperatively 
with others and take 
turns. 
-See themselves as a 
valuable individual 
and describe 
themselves in 
positive terms, 
talking about their 
abilities and 
interests. 

-Look after basic 
hygiene and personal 
needs and talks about 
the importance of 
good oral health. 
-Suggest healthy 
ingredients that can 
be used to make 
simple snacks. 
-Talk about what 
constitutes a healthy 
lifestyle. 
-Wash and dry hands 
regularly and say why 
this is important. 
 

-Talk about what 
they are good at 
and what they want 
to get better at and 
show resilience and 
perseverance in the 
face of challenge. 

-Listen carefully in a 
range of situations 
and is aware of the 
importance of 
listening. 
-Play cooperatively 
with others and 
take turns. 
-Talk about why it is 
important to stay 
safe in the sun. 
-Think about the 
perspectives of 
others and 
understand that 
their own actions 
can affect other 
people and begin to 
act to make 
amends. 
-World Ocean Day 
is celebrated each 
year on 8th June. 
World Ocean Day 



they are good at 
and what they want 
to get better at and 
show resilience and 
perseverance in the 
face of challenge. 

raises awareness 
about the plants 
and animals that 
live in the seas and 
oceans. 

Communication 
and Language 

-Articulate their 
ideas and thoughts 
in well-formed 
sentences and 
describe events 
using some detail. 
-Develop storylines 
in their pretend 
play and use talk to 
help work out 
problems and 
organise thinking 
and activities. 
-During small group 
or one to one 
discussions, ask 
questions to find 
out more and 
understand what 
has been said to 
them. 
-Learn new 
vocabulary and 
social phrases and 
use them 
throughout the day 
in small group 
discussions and 

-Articulate their 
ideas and thoughts 
in well-formed 
sentences and 
describe events 
using some detail. 
-Ask a relevant 
scientific question 
to find out more, 
explain how things 
work and why they 
might happen. 
-Develop storylines 
in their pretend 
play and use talk to 
help work out 
problems and 
organise thinking 
and activities. 
-During small group 
or one to one 
discussions, ask 
questions to find 
out more and 
understand what 
has been said to 
them. 

-Develop storylines in 
their pretend play and 
use talk to help work 
out problems and 
organise thinking and 
activities. 
-During small group or 
one to one 
discussions, ask 
questions to find out 
more and understand 
what has been said to 
them. 
-Learn new vocabulary 
and social phrases and 
use them throughout 
the day in small group 
discussions and during 
play activities. 
-Listen carefully in a 
range of situations and 
is aware of the 
importance of 
listening. 
-Listen to and talk 
about selected non-
fiction books to 
develop a deep 

-Articulate their ideas 
and thoughts in well-
formed sentences and 
describe events using 
some detail. 
-Develop storylines in 
their pretend play and 
use talk to help work 
out problems and 
organise thinking and 
activities. 
-During small group or 
one to one discussions, 
ask questions to find 
out more and 
understand what has 
been said to them. 
-Learn new vocabulary 
and social phrases and 
use them throughout 
the day in small group 
discussions and during 
play activities. 
-Listen to and talk about 
selected non-fiction 
books to develop a 
deep familiarity with 

-Articulate their 
ideas and thoughts in 
well-formed 
sentences and 
describe events using 
some detail. 
-Ask a relevant 
scientific question to 
find out more, 
explain how things 
work and why they 
might happen. 
-Break the flow of 
speech into words. 
-Develop storylines 
in their pretend play 
and use talk to help 
work out problems 
and organise thinking 
and activities. 
-During small group 
or one to one 
discussions, ask 
questions to find out 
more and 
understand what has 
been said to them. 

-Articulate their 
ideas and thoughts in 
well-formed 
sentences and 
describe events using 
some detail. 
-Develop storylines 
in their pretend play 
and use talk to help 
work out problems 
and organise thinking 
and activities. 
-Learn new 
vocabulary and social 
phrases and use 
them throughout the 
day in small group 
discussions and 
during play activities. 
-Listen carefully in a 
range of situations 
and is aware of the 
importance of 
listening. 
-Listen to and talk 
about selected non-
fiction books to 
develop a deep 



during play 
activities. 
-Listen carefully in a 
range of situations 
and is aware of the 
importance of 
listening. 

-Learn new 
vocabulary and 
social phrases and 
use them 
throughout the day 
in small group 
discussions and 
during play 
activities. 
-Listen carefully in a 
range of situations 
and is aware of the 
importance of 
listening. 
-Listen to and talk 
about selected non-
fiction books to 
develop a deep 
familiarity with new 
knowledge and 
vocabulary. 

familiarity with new 
knowledge and 
vocabulary. 

new knowledge and 
vocabulary. 
-Show an understanding 
of the meanings of new 
words by using them in 
discussion and role play 
situations. 

-Listen to and talk 
about selected non-
fiction books to 
develop a deep 
familiarity with new 
knowledge and 
vocabulary. 

familiarity with new 
knowledge and 
vocabulary. 

Physical 
Development 

Me and Myself 
Gross Motor 

•Ability to dress 
themselves with 
support if 
necessary. 
• Moves freely and 
with pleasure and 
confidence in a 
range of skilful 
ways. 
• Engages in 
conversation with 

Movement 
Development 
Gross Motor 

•Travels with 
confidence and skill 
in a range of 
movements when 
using equipment. 
• Shows 
understanding of 
the need for safety 
when tackling new 
challenges and 

Fitness 
Gross Motor 

• Shows some 
understanding that 
good 
practices regarding 
exercise, eating, 
sleeping and hygiene 
can contribute to 
good health. 
• Moves freely and 
with pleasure and 
confidence in a range 

Working with Others 
Gross Motor 

• Can play in a group. 
• Begins to accept the 
needs of others and 
can take turns and 
share, sometimes with 
the support of others. 
• Keeps play going by 
responding to what 
others are saying or 
doing. 
• Runs skilfully and 

Dance  
Gross Motor 

• Explore and copy 
basic body actions 
and rhythms. 
• Negotiate space 
confidently, using 
appropriate 
strategies. 
• Use their bodies 
to respond to 
stories, topics, and 
music. 

Ball skills 
Gross Motor 
• Shows 

understanding of 

the need for safety 

when tackling new 

challenges and 

considers and 

manages some risks 

when using 

equipment. 



others. 
• Runs skilfully and 
negotiates spaces 
successfully, 
adjusting speed or 
direction to avoid 
obstacles. 
Fine Motor 
Develop their small 
motor skills so 
that they can use a 
range of tools 
competently, safely 
and confidently. 

considers and 
manages some 
risks. 
• Moves freely and 
with pleasure and 
confidence in a 
range of skilful 
ways. 
• Runs skilfully and 
negotiates spaces 
successfully, 
adjusting speed or 
direction to avoid 
obstacles. 
Fine Motor 
Develop their small 
motor skills so 
that they can use a 
range of tools 
competently, safely 
and confidently. 

of skilful ways. 
• Runs skilfully and 
negotiates spaces 
successfully, 
adjusting speed or 
direction to avoid 
obstacles. 
Fine Motor 
Develop the 
foundations of a 
hand 
writing style which is 
fast, accurate and 
efficient. 

negotiates spaces 
successfully, adjusting 
speed or direction to 
avoid obstacles. 
Fine Motor 
Develop the 
foundations of a hand 
writing style which is 
fast, accurate and 
efficient. 

Fine Motor 
Hold a pencil 
effectively in 
preparation for 
fluent writing – 
using the tripod 
grip in almost all 
cases. 
Use a range of 
small tools, 
including 
scissors, paint 
brushes and 
cutlery. 
Begin to show 
accuracy and care 
when drawing. 

•Can play in a 

group, extending 

and elaborating 

play ideas within 

the group. 

•Begins to accept 

the needs of others 

and can take turns 

and share, 

sometimes with the 

support of others. 

•Shows increasing 

control when 

throwing and 

catching a large 

ball. 

Fine Motor 
Hold a pencil 

effectively in 

preparation for 

fluent writing – 

using the tripod 

grip in almost all 

cases. 

Use a range of 

small tools, 

including 

scissors, paint 

brushes and 

cutlery. 



Begin to show 

accuracy and care 

when drawing. 

Specific Areas 

Read Write Inc 
and Literacy  

Sound lessons and Word Time 
-Learn, hear, say and identify Set 1 
sounds. 
-To oral blend and segment CVC words. 
-Link sounds with letters in own name 
and familiar words. 
-To read from left to right, top to 
bottom. 
-Tell stories from pictures. 
-Enjoy a range of books and stories. 
-Write single letters that are 
recognisable. 
-To begin writing own name. 

Ditty 
-Learn, hear, say and 
identify Set 1 sounds 
and diagraphs. 
-Link sounds to 
letters, naming and 
sounding letters of 
the alphabet. 
-Blend CVC words 
and recognise 
common diagraphs. 
-Use phonic 
knowledge to read 
simple regular words 
and make 
phonetically 
plausible attempt at 
longer and more 
complex words. 
-To begin reading 
nonsense words. 
-To be able to write 
CVC words. 
-To begin writing 
captions including 
finger spaces. 
-To write own name. 
 

Red Level Books 
-Hear, say and identify 
Set 1 sounds and 
diagraphs. 
- Learn, hear, say and 
identify Set 2 sounds. 
-Read real and 
nonsense words 
containing sounds 
learnt. 
-Link sounds to letters, 
naming and sounding 
letters of the alphabet. 
-Blend CVC and CCVC 
words and recognise 
common diagraphs. 
-Use phonic 
knowledge to read 
simple regular words 
and make phonetically 
plausible attempt at 
longer and more 
complex words. 
-Begin to know that 
some words, common 
exception words, 
cannot be read using 
phonic knowledge. 
-To be able to orally 

Green Level Books  
- Hear, say and 
identify Set 1 and 2 
sounds and 
diagraphs. 
-Read real and 
nonsense words 
containing sounds 
learnt 
-Link sounds to 
letters, naming and 
sounding letters of 
the alphabet. 
-Blend CVC and 
CCVC words and 
recognise common 
diagraphs. 
-Use phonic 
knowledge to read 
simple regular 
words and make 
phonetically 
plausible attempt 
at longer and more 
complex words. 
-Read automatically 
common exception 
words as they are 
introduced in the 

Purple Level Books  
- Hear, say and 
identify Set 1 and 2 
sounds and 
diagraphs. Including 
double consonants. 
-Read real and 
nonsense words 
containing sounds 
learnt. 
-Blend CVC words 
and recognise 
common diagraphs. 
-Use phonic 
knowledge to read 
simple regular 
words and make 
phonetically 
plausible attempts 
at longer and more 
complex words. 
-Use phonics to 
read unknown or 
difficult words 
-Recognise all 
common diagraphs 
taught. 
-To be able to orally 
rehearse own 



rehearse short 
sentences and write 
them. 

texts. 
-To be able to orally 
rehearse sentences 
and write them. 
Read a variety of                     
texts including non- 
fiction. 

sentences and write 
them. 
-Read automatically 
common exception 
words as they are 
introduced in the 
texts. 
-Read a variety of 
texts including non-
fiction. 

Power Maths -Count up to 5 objects reliably. 
-Understand that numbers can be 
shown in different representations. 
-Recognise the numerals 1, 2, 3, 4 and 5 
-Match groups of objects to the correct 
numeral. 
-Identify if a group has more or fewer 
objects: they can line up objects to 
check which group has more or fewer; 
they can say if groups are equal; given 
an amount, they can show more or 
fewer with support. 
-Compare two groups of non-identical 
objects and match them in order to find 
out which group has more, fewer or the 
same. 
-Build, describe and sort common 3D 
shapes (sphere, cylinder, cone, cube, 
cuboid). 
-Match 3D shapes to their 2D prints and 
name each of these regular 2D shapes. 
-Find one more and one less than a 
number within 5, and demonstrate this 
using a five frame and cubes. 

-Count numbers up to 10 using one-to-one 
correspondence. 
-Represent the numbers 6–10 on a ten frame. 
-Start to recognise that they can count on 
using a ten frame, understanding that a full 
row is 5. 
-Count 6–10 objects out from a larger group. 
-Use the words more and fewer to compare 
groups of up to 10 items. 
-Start to find the difference between groups 
by counting on or counting back. 
-Represent numbers to 10. 
-Confidently use the vocabulary of part and 
whole. 
-Accurately identify two parts and their 
combined whole. 
-Add two parts to make a whole up to 10. 
-Use a part-whole model to show two parts 
and the whole, in various orientations. 
-Show that they understand that the two 
parts can be the same size. 
-Understand which are the parts and which is 
the whole in a part-whole model. 

-Count forwards and backwards between 
1 and 10 confidently. 
-Use a 1–10 number track to count on or 
count back. 
-Add or take away numbers using a first, 
then, now story structure. 
-Explain how they know what number to 
start on, how many jumps to make on the 
number line and how to identify 
the answer. 
-Confidently count forwards and 
backwards to 20. 
-Accurately count an irregular set of up to 
20 objects or resources. 
-Identify one more and one less than a 
given number to 20. 
-Use vocabulary such as more and fewer 
to compare numbers and quantities 
confidently. 
-Use concrete manipulatives to double 
and halve numbers. 
-Show why a number is odd or even. 
-Identify doubles to double 5. 



-Tell first, then, now stories to express 
one more or one less. 
-Use the vocabulary one less and one 
more in the correct context. 
-Use the language of wholes and parts. 
-Use physical differences and number 
bonds to 5 to split a whole into two 
parts. 
-Use positional and directional language 
to follow and give instructions. 

-Show that they understand altogether as the 
combined total of all the parts. 
-Describe the length, height and weight of 
objects using everyday language. 
-Understand the difference between length, 
height and weight. 
-Use non-standard units to measure and 
compare length, height and weight. 
-Solve problems involving length, height and 
weight. 
-Confidently use the vocabulary of number 
bonds and addition. 
-Accurately identify pairs of numbers with a 
total of 10. 
-Use a ten frame and a part-whole model to 
represent bonds to 10. 
-Understand that if 8 and 2, for example, 
make 10, then so must 2 and 8. 
-Recognise, understand and use the 
vocabulary linked to number bonds and 
subtraction. 
-Understand the structure of subtraction and 
finding a missing part. 
-Identify how many are left when a variety of 
numbers are subtracted from 10. 
-Begin to see the inverse relationship 
between addition number bonds to 10 and 
subtraction number bonds to 10. 
-Recognise and describe patterns, for 
example, yellow, blue, yellow, blue, yellow, 
blue or big, small, big, small, big, small. 
-Continue patterns and make their own 
patterns. 

-Explain that even numbers can be shared 
into two equal groups and odd numbers 
cannot. 
-Halve even numbers to 10 by sharing 
into two equal groups. 
recognise common 2D shapes (triangles 
and squares) 
-Recognise that shapes can be put 
together to build a new shape. 
-Build and represent a new shape by 
combining two or more shapes. 
-Make a link to how numbers and shapes 
can be partitioned. 
-Describe the capacity of objects using 
everyday language. 
Visually compare capacity using taught 
vocabulary. 
-Solve problems involving and capacity. 
-Sort up to 5 objects into two groups. 
-Describe how they have sorted the 
objects. 
-Know that there is often more than one 
way to sort a collection. 
-Understand that a collection can be 
sorted into more than two groups. 
-Order three familiar events from their 
day. 
-Discuss what is happening in each 
picture. 
-Use the language related to time: 
before, after, next, then, later. 



-Translate or copy patterns from one form to 
another; such as from a colour pattern into an 
action, sound or shape pattern. 

Understanding 
the world 

-Begin to notice and 
talk about the 
different places 
around the world, 
including oceans 
and seas. 
-Describe how the 
weather, plants and 
animals of one 
place is different to 
another using 
simple geographical 
terms. 
-Discuss and 
describe places that 
are important to 
them. 
-Discuss how the 
local environment 
has changed over 
time using 
photographs and 
first-hand 
experiences. 
-Input simple 
instructions to 
technological toys, 
including floor 
robots and 
onscreen sprites. 

-Describe some 
similarities and 
differences 
between things in 
the past and the 
present. 
-Describe what they 
would do if they 
saw something 
online that made 
them sad, scared or 
worried. 
-Explain that digital 
technology is used 
in the home and at 
school for 
communication. 
-Explore and 
describe electrical 
and non-electrical 
light sources. 
- Explore and 
discuss similarities 
between aspects of 
their life and life in 
the past, using 
books, stories and 
pictures. 
-Identify that 
materials have 
different properties 

-Describe simply how 
weather changes as 
the seasons change. 
-Describe some 
similarities and 
differences between 
things in the past and 
the present. 
-Describe ways to 
look after the 
immediate 
environment. 
-Discuss how the 
local environment 
has changed over 
time using 
photographs and 
first-hand 
experiences. 
-Explore and discuss 
similarities between 
aspects of their life 
and life in the past, 
using books, stories 
and pictures. 
-Explore and talk 
about important 
events in the school 
or locality's history. 
-Explore and talk 
about pictures, 

-Begin to identify the 
origins of some foods. 
-Describe some 
similarities and 
differences between 
things in the past and 
the present. 
-Describe some ways 
that plants or animals 
should be cared for in 
order for them to 
survive. 
-Describe, predict and 
sort things that float 
and sink and talk 
about the forces that 
they can feel. 
-Input simple 
instructions to make 
technological toys 
operate, including 
floor robots and 
onscreen sprites. 
-Make and use simple 
maps in their play to 
represent places and 
journeys, real and 
imagined. 
-Match animals to 
their young. 

-Begin to collect 
simple geographical 
data during 
fieldwork activities. 
-Describe how the 
weather, plants and 
animals of one 
place is different to 
another using 
simple geographical 
terms. 
-Describe how two 
places are the same 
or different using 
simple picture 
maps, photographs, 
data and other 
geographical 
resources. 
-Describe some 
ways that plants or 
animals should be 
cared for in order 
for them to survive. 
-Describe ways to 
look after the 
immediate 
environment. 
-Identify common 
features for 
different groups of 

-Begin to collect 
simple geographical 
data during fieldwork 
activities. 
-Begin to notice and 
talk about the 
different places 
around the world, 
including oceans and 
seas. 
-Describe how the 
weather, plants and 
animals of one place 
is different to 
another using simple 
geographical terms. 
-Describe ways to 
look after the 
immediate 
environment. 
-Describe, predict 
and sort things that 
float and sink and 
talk about the forces 
that they can feel. 
-Explore and discuss 
similarities between 
aspects of their life 
and life in the past, 
using books, stories 
and pictures. 



-Make a shadow 
bigger or smaller 
using toys, play 
equipment and a 
light source. 
-Make and use 
simple maps in 
their play to 
represent places 
and journeys, real 
and imagined. 
-Observe and 
describe living 
things and their 
habitats within the 
local environment. 
-Share stories and 
talk about 
significant people 
who lived in the 
past. 
-Take photographs, 
draw simple picture 
maps and collect 
simple data during 
fieldwork activities. 
-With support, 
observe, record and 
talk about materials 
and living things. 
RE 
I can.. 
-identify some of 
their own feelings 
in the Calming of 

and explore and 
sort magnetic and 
non-magnetic 
materials through 
play and 
exploration. 
-Input simple 
instructions to 
technological toys, 
including floor 
robots and 
onscreen sprites. 
-Represent 
scientific 
observations by 
mark making, 
drawing or creating 
simple charts and 
tables. Offer 
explanations for 
why things happen, 
making use of 
vocabulary, such as, 
because, then and 
next. 
-Talk about and use 
digital technology 
with confidence 
and independence, 
giving examples of 
how it is used in the 
home, at school 
and beyond. 
-Talk about the 
different 

stories and 
information books on 
the theme of royalty. 
-Make observations 
about objects and 
artefacts from the 
past, such as toys, 
clothes and other 
items relating to 
everyday life. 
-Name and sort 
everyday items into 
groups of the same 
material. 
-Notice and begin to 
describe patterns of 
weather in summer 
and winter. 
-Order and sequence 
a familiar event using 
words relating to the 
passage of time, 
including yesterday, 
last week, before and 
then. 
-Put familiar events 
in chronological 
order, using pictures 
and discussion. 
-Recognise and 
discuss how they 
have changed from 
when they were 
babies. 

-Name and describe 
basic features of 
plants and trees. 
-Observe and describe 
living things and their 
habitats within the 
local environment. 
-Put familiar events in 
chronological order, 
using pictures and 
discussion. 
-Represent scientific 
observations by mark 
making, drawing or 
creating simple charts 
and tables. Offer 
explanations for why 
things happen, making 
use of vocabulary, 
such as, because, then 
and next. 
-Use age-appropriate 
software 
independently. 
-With support, 
observe, record and 
talk about materials 
and living things. 

animals, including 
wild and domestic 
animals. 
-Input simple 
instructions to 
technological toys, 
including floor 
robots and 
onscreen sprites. 
-Make a shadow 
bigger or smaller 
using toys, play 
equipment and a 
light source. 
- Make and use 
simple maps in 
their play to 
represent places 
and journeys, real 
and imagined. 
-Match animals to 
the foods that they 
eat. 
-Match animals to 
their young. 
-Navigate to find 
digital content, in 
digital folders and 
online, with 
supervision. 
-Talk about the 
different 
occupations that 
familiar adults and 

-Identify common 
features for different 
groups of animals, 
including wild and 
domestic animals. 
-Match animals to 
the foods that they 
eat. 
-Observe and 
describe living things 
and their habitats 
within the local 
environment. 
-Order and sequence 
a familiar event using 
words relating to the 
passage of time, 
including yesterday, 
last week, before and 
then. 
-Represent scientific 
observations by mark 
making, drawing or 
creating simple 
charts and tables. 
Offer explanations 
for why things 
happen, making use 
of vocabulary, such 
as, because, then 
and next. 
-Talk about the 
different occupations 
that familiar adults 
and members of 



the Storm and the 
first revelation of 
the Qur’an. 
-identify and name 
the Bible and at 
least one other 
sacred text. 
-talk about what 
Jesus teaches about 
keeping promises in 
the parable of the 
two sons and say 
why keeping 
promises is a good 
thing to do. 

occupations that 
familiar adults and 
members of their 
community have. 
-Use age-
appropriate 
software to create 
images and record 
sounds and videos. 

-Share stories and 
talk about events in 
the past. 
-Show an awareness 
of the similarities 
and differences 
between people in 
different 
communities and 
groups from around 
the world. 
-Talk about past and 
present events in 
their own lives and 
those who are 
important to them. 
-Use age-appropriate 
software to create 
images and record 
sounds and videos. 

members of their 
community have. 
-With support, 
observe, record and 
talk about materials 
and living things. 

their community 
have. 
-With support, 
observe, record and 
talk about materials 
and living things. 

Expressive Arts 
and Design 

-Construct simple 
structures and 
models using a 
range of materials. 
-Create 
collaboratively, 
share ideas and use 
a variety of 
resources to make 
products inspired 
by existing 
products, stories or 
their own ideas, 

-Communicate their 
ideas as they are 
creating artwork. 
-Construct simple 
structures and 
models using a 
range of materials. 
-Create art in 
different ways on a 
theme, to express 
their ideas and 
feelings. 
-Create 
collaboratively, 

- Construct simple 
structures and 
models using a range 
of materials. 
-Create art in 
different ways on a 
theme, to express 
their ideas and 
feelings. 
-Create 
collaboratively, share 
ideas and use a 
variety of resources 
to make products 

- Adapt and refine 
their work as they are 
constructing and 
making. 
-Communicate their 
ideas as they are 
creating artwork. 
-Create art in different 
ways on a theme, to 
express their ideas and 
feelings. 
-Explore artwork by 
famous artists and talk 

-Communicate their 
ideas as they are 
creating artwork. 
-Construct simple 
structures and 
models using a 
range of materials. 
-Create art in 
different ways on a 
theme, to express 
their ideas and 
feelings. 
-Create 
collaboratively, 

- Adapt and refine 
their work as they 
are constructing and 
making. 
-Construct simple 
structures and 
models using a range 
of materials. 
-Create art in 
different ways on a 
theme, to express 
their ideas and 
feelings. 



interests or 
experiences. 
-Cut, tear, fold and 
stick a range of 
papers and fabrics. 
-Draw or paint a 
place from 
observation or 
imagination. 
-Explore, build and 
play with a range of 
resources and 
construction kits 
with wheels and 
axles. 
-Learn and sing 
songs and rhymes 
as part of a larger 
group. 
-Make simple prints 
using a variety of 
tools, including 
print blocks and 
rollers. 
-Manipulate 
malleable materials 
into a variety of 
shapes and forms 
using their hands 
and other simple 
tools. 
-Name and explore 
a range of everyday 
products and begin 

share ideas and use 
a variety of 
resources to make 
products inspired 
by existing 
products, stories or 
their own ideas, 
interests or 
experiences. 
-Describe what, 
why and how 
something was 
made and compare 
with others. 
-Explore ways to 
create simple 
rhythms and sound 
effects using found 
objects, percussion 
instruments and 
their voices. 
-Explore, build and 
play with a range of 
resources and 
construction kits 
with wheels and 
axles. 
-Identify products 
that use electricity 
to make them 
work. 
-Make simple prints 
using a variety of 
tools, including 

inspired by existing 
products, stories or 
their own ideas, 
interests or 
experiences. 
-Explore, build and 
play with a range of 
resources and 
construction kits with 
wheels and axles. 
-Learn and sing songs 
and rhymes as part 
of a larger group. 
-Make simple prints 
using a variety of 
tools, including print 
blocks and rollers. 
-Manipulate 
malleable materials 
into a variety of 
shapes and forms 
using their hands and 
other simple tools. 
-Represent different 
parts of the human 
body from 
observation, 
imagination or 
memory with 
attention to some 
detail. 
-Retell stories and 
narratives through 
role play and small 
world play, using 

about their likes and 
dislikes. 
-Explore, build and 
play with a range of 
resources and 
construction kits with 
wheels and axles. 
-Learn and sing songs 
and rhymes as part of 
a larger group. 
-Make simple prints 
using a variety of 
tools, including print 
blocks and rollers. 
-Manipulate malleable 
materials into a variety 
of shapes and forms 
using their hands and 
other simple tools. 
-Retell stories and 
narratives through 
role play and small 
world play, using some 
key vocabulary. 
-Use primary and 
other coloured paint 
and a range of 
methods of 
application. 
-Use writing to 
communicate 
thoughts, ideas, 
experiences and 
events. 

share ideas and use 
a variety of 
resources to make 
products inspired 
by existing 
products, stories or 
their own ideas, 
interests or 
experiences. 
-Cut, tear, fold and 
stick a range of 
papers and fabrics. 
-Discuss similarities 
and differences in 
their own and 
others' work, linked 
to visual elements, 
such as colour, 
scale, subject 
matter, 
composition and 
type. 
-Draw or paint a 
place from 
observation or 
imagination. 
-Learn and sing 
songs and rhymes 
as part of a larger 
group. 
-Make simple prints 
using a variety of 
tools, including 
print blocks and 
rollers. 

-Cut, tear, fold and 
stick a range of 
papers and fabrics. 
-Draw or paint a 
place from 
observation or 
imagination. 
-Explore artwork by 
famous artists and 
talk about their likes 
and dislikes. 
-Listen to a variety of 
music, rhymes and 
songs, paying 
attention to how 
they sound and 
sharing their 
opinions. 
-Manipulate 
malleable materials 
into a variety of 
shapes and forms 
using their hands and 
other simple tools. 
-Observe how 
activities are going 
and adapt their ideas 
if necessary. 
-Retell stories and 
narratives through 
role play and small 
world play, using 
some key vocabulary. 
-Share their creations 
with others, 



to talk about how 
they are used. 
-Represent 
different parts of 
the human body 
from observation, 
imagination or 
memory with 
attention to some 
detail. 
-Retell stories and 
narratives through 
role play and small 
world play, using 
some key 
vocabulary. 
-Talk about stories 
that have been 
read to them and 
retell them through 
role play and small 
world play. 
-Talk about the 
characters, events 
and settings in 
stories they have 
listened to, using 
props and materials 
for role play. 
-Use natural 
materials and loose 
parts to make 2-D 
and 3-D art. 
-Use writing to 
communicate 

print blocks and 
rollers. 
-Manipulate 
malleable materials 
into a variety of 
shapes and forms 
using their hands 
and other simple 
tools. 
-Select appropriate 
tools and media to 
draw with. 
-Use natural 
materials and loose 
parts to make 2-D 
and 3-D art. 
-Use writing to 
communicate 
thoughts, ideas, 
experiences and 
events. 
 

some key vocabulary. 
-Sing well-known 
songs and nursery 
rhymes in a group or 
on their own, 
increasingly 
matching the pitch 
and following the 
melody. 
-Talk about stories 
that have been read 
to them and retell 
them through role 
play and small world 
play. 
-Use primary and 
other coloured paint 
and a range of 
methods of 
application. 
-Use writing to 
communicate 
thoughts, ideas, 
experiences and 
events. 

-Use writing to 
support their play. 

-Manipulate 
malleable materials 
into a variety of 
shapes and forms 
using their hands 
and other simple 
tools. 
-Observe how 
activities are going 
and adapt their 
ideas if necessary. 
-Select appropriate 
materials when 
constructing and 
making. 
-Select appropriate 
tools and media to 
draw with. 
-Share their 
creations with 
others, explaining 
their intentions and 
the techniques and 
tools they used. 
-Use writing to 
support their play. 

explaining their 
intentions and the 
techniques and tools 
they used. 
-Use digital devices 
to take digital images 
or recordings of their 
creations to share 
with others. 
 



thoughts, ideas, 
experiences and 
events. 

 


